Draft minutes from NoSCA meeting held on Monday 27th June 2016 at Cricket Pavilion, Nairn
Present:

J Bishop (Chair), C Farr (Minutes), G Chappell, K Neill, C Blake, M Fox, C Farr, A Duncan, A Ballantyne, N Cameron, L Macabhuinn, S Neill, E Smith
	Item
	
	Action

	1.
	Apologies
	

	
	Received from H Macquarrie and M Ross said he would be late.
	

	
	
	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting
	

	
	M Ross had advised that his apology had not been noted for the last meeting, C Farr will amend.  A Duncan proposed and M Fox seconded minutes as accurate.
	

	
	
	

	3.
	Matters arising from previous meeting
	

	
	a) G Chappell advised that most clubs have now paid their subscriptions.
	

	
	
	

	4.
	Cricket Scotland Report
	

	
	a) J Bishop had attended his induction day for the Board of Cricket Scotland (CS).  At the subsequent Board meeting 3 members of the ICC had been in attendance.  J Bishop said that it was enlightening to see what work needed to be done as CS appeared to be starting from a very low point.  M Cannon (CEO) and T Brian (Chair) had proposed a 3 year funding cycle, revamping the whole ‘company’ and with all of their changes CS are now being regarded as beacon for cricket governing bodies.  The PVG scheme was discussed and the importance placed on it was held in high regard.  CS have obtained funds to employ a Commercial Manager.  CS will be looking to encourage individual cricketers to be affiliated members of CS and J Bishop urged all NoSCA clubs to become members of CS if they are not already. For affiliate members there would be deals for things such as tickets, equipment suppliers etc.  A company called Cricket Deals Direct already have a relationship with the CS Women’s team, it is hoped to expand this.  Affiliate membership may also have some public liability cover for players.  J Bishop queried if existing club or league PLI covered players who were in non-league sponsored competitions, such as when playing at Gordonstoun in other sponsored events.  It was accepted that the affiliation was unlikely to be mandatory.
An ICC conference will be held later in this week with a reception at the Scottish Parliament which J Bishop will be attending at his own expense.  J Bishop advised that representatives from other leagues were also present at meeting.  A new CS website will be unveiled soon plus a full rebrand.  
	

	
	
	

	5.
	Position of Vice President
	

	
	a) A Ballantyne was happy to accept the nomination of Vice President.  The meeting agreed to the appointment.
	

	
	
	

	6.
	Senior Cup Final venue and arrangements
	

	M Ross Joined the meeting
	a) The date for the Senior Cup Final is Sunday 28th August.
b) J Bishop has been in touch with Gordonstoun regarding the use or otherwise of their ground for the Senior Cup Final.  The finalists will come from Highland v Fort William and Ross Co v Forres.  E Smith stated that Highland are supportive of Gordonstoun being used for the final, they feel that the ground and wicket are the best in the North and can see no reason why any other ground would be considered.  J Bishop said those merits should be considered as should the distance other clubs would need to travel and the lack of adequate toilet and catering facilities at Gordonstoun on the date arranged for the Cup Final.  C Blake stated that Ross County would prefer a nearer ground and as Nairn was an option they would vote for that.  Ross Co have players who come from an extended area of the North West so extra miles are an issue to them.  C Farr asked how the Nairn grass wicket would play and was assured by the Nairn representatives that it would be suitable for use.  N Cameron agreed that mileage for clubs should be considered, reflecting that the show piece event should use the best pitch available but be convenient to participating clubs and also have an eye to cost.  J Bishop stated that NoSCA clubs are improving their facilities all the time which is a sign of the strength of the league.  He appreciated the conflicting views but felt that clubs should be rewarded for these improvements.  M Fox stated that he felt the best pitch should be used for the showpiece.  A vote was taken and it was agreed, 5 to 2, that Nairn would be the venue for the Senior Cup Final in August.  N Cameron abstained.

J Bishop will prepare a press statement on the Cup Final but will first of all contact Gordonstoun out of courtesy.

N Cameron asked if a junior game could be arranged as a curtain raiser which was agreed to.

c) Attention turned to the Reserve T20 from the day prior to the meeting. 
Two groups had been reduced to two team fixtures with Ross Co and Highland going through.  One group had resulted in a bowl off due to bad weather which resulted in Huntly going through.  The last group had seen the deciding game rained off part way through.  It was agreed that the Playing Conditions did not adequately cover this eventuality although they did state that the team with the most runs should win under normal circumstances.  However it was agreed that the two teams should replay the match on 7th August at Nairn with the winner going through to the finals at Forres on 14th August.

d) No venue has yet been decided upon for the Reserve Cup Final which would have the winners of Huntly v Highland and Ross Co v Buckie.
	

	
	
	

	7.
	NoSCA Select games
	

	
	a) The fixture against a Strathmore XI had been washed out.  This may be rearranged if there is a will to do so and if a suitable date can be found.
b) A tentative date to play a Grades XI is Sunday 4th September.  Buckie volunteered to host the game on a grass pitch.

c) J Bishop expressed disappointment that more people had not made themselves available.
	

	
	
	

	8.
	Annual Dinner 2016
	

	
	a) No movement on this point yet.  J Bishop has a deadline for this, if not met other options will be explored.
	

	
	
	

	9.
	Junior Development & Coach Education
	

	
	a) N Cameron advised that he had recently sent out information on fund raising and Last Man Stands.  Links are on the various NoSCA pages.

b) N Cameron is looking for nominations for U14’s and U16’s games which will lead to a trial for the NRDC.

c) A Duncan expressed concern that his juniors had too much junior cricket and that these games may be an unnecessary level.  It was recognised by J Bishop that the MCA have an impressive level of participation but Highland do not and it is therefore a good opportunity for an extended number of juniors to participate.  N Cameron pointed out that they would mostly be after the MCA programme.
d) The Coach Education Programme will re-start in the autumn. 
	

	
	
	

	10.
	ACO Update
	

	
	a) M Ross advised that two umpires wold be unavailable for the rest of the season, both due to operations with John Fiddes announcing his retirement.  The meeting expressed its sadness at this and the Secretary was asked to write to Mr Fiddes to thank him for his contribution over the years.
b) Not all umpires are available to travel to any game which reduces the flexibility for the co-ordinator.  He hopes to have umpires for Senior and Reserve Cup semi-finals.

c) Discipline has slipped a little recently but generally good.

d) M Ross stated that new umpires need to be recruited for forthcoming seasons with training through the autumn.  He is also looking to set up links with the CS Domestic Officials Committee for NoSCA ACO.

e) J Bishop wished to put on record his thanks and those of the committee for the work being done by umpires, saying it is entirely positive.  C Farr stated that following the recent match played by Forres in the Scottish Cup it was very clear that NoSCA is way ahead of more senior leagues in their organisation and use of umpires and it should take a lot of credit for that.

f) M Ross said he will be sending out an information update to all umpires in the near future.
	C Farr

	
	
	

	11.
	AOCB
	

	
	a) G Chappell had received a request for funding on behalf of a young Elgin player selected to take part in Regional competitions. After much discussion it was felt that NoSCA's primary role is to assist clubs rather than individual players, and on this occasion could not help (particularly as players from member clubs in the Highland area still have local Sports Councils to help fund these expenses). M Fox then proposed a one-off gratuity which the meeting also rejected after a vote. However, N Cameron had already asked if the parent who made the application could be directed to him as he may be able to assist with finding funding. C Farr to contact applicant
b) It was pointed out that Huntly had not entered any statistical information onto ResultStore for 2016.  
C Blake said he would contact them.

c) G Chappell expressed concern that Huntly have a number of players who regularly play for Aberdeenshire on Saturdays, but if that side does not have a fixture play for Huntly instead.  J Bishop confirmed that this is allowable under the existing regulations. After discussion it was noted that a member club (or clubs) may bring forward a proposal to change the relevant playing condition, and if so it would be considered in the normal way
d) A Duncan asked if the senior T20 had been a free draw.  J Bishop stated that it had not due to geography/availability/use of different venues but in response to comments at the last AGM, teams had been mixed up a little more than previous years.
e) L Macabhuinn asked if ECB guidance on junior bowling restrictions applied to spin bowlers.  J Bishop said no and M Ross agreed to send out clarification.

f) E Smith presented a draft proposal on allowing fixture venues to be reversed in the first half of the season.  Those present were able to take copies away for consideration.

g) C Blake said the Disciplinary Committee had 2 complaints to deal with.  M Ross stood down from one of them and A Duncan agreed to take his place on that panel.

h) C Farr expressed concern that OrCa had forfeited all of its fixtures in 2016.  J Bishop said that he too was concerned and that he was working with N Cameron to see what could be done to improve things for 2017.  

i) C Farr stated that a Patron contribution had been received from J Green (Keith).  The Secretary will send a letter of thanks.

j) A Duncan offered congratulations to the Moray Girls side which had won in Stirling recently in the National Secondary School Girls Cup.  The meeting offered its congratulations too.

k) J Bishop said that a recent issue on facebook had been dealt with.  Inappropriate and persistent posting from one member had resulted in their removal from the page.  All clubs were asked to remind their members of their responsibilities when using social media.
	C Farr

C Blake

C Farr

	
	
	

	12.
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	The next meeting will be on Monday 25th July 2016, 7pm at Cricket Pavilion, Nairn
	


